
To House Local Government Members: 
 
The following list of names is from Diane Strick, who has been the point person in getting together 
testimony for the proponents.  As you will see from her note below, because of her misunderstanding of 
the Calendar on the website, she did not have time to gather and collate all the planned testimony.  The 
following list of names represents those who are proponents for HB2580.  Below is Diane’s explanation 
for the paucity of testimony. 
 
Gary Deeter, Secretary for the Committee 
 
 
 
 
Short Title 
City unilateral annexation powers eliminated unless property owners consent to annexation. 
 
 
* kslegislature.org showed on Saturday February 8, 2020 that HB2581 would be heard this 
Wednesday February 12, 2020.  Today on February 10, 2020 the kslegislature.org website 
shows that HB2580 will be heard this Wednesday February 12, 2020.  There is no time to get 
everyone notified to write their letters of testimony and get 30 copies mailed to Topeka by 
Wednesday February 12, 2020. 
 
The website Saturday February 8, 2020 showed no date or time for HB2580. 
Many of us intended to come and testify in person for HB2580, but we did not receive 
notification in time due to the kslegislature.org website, and there is also a forecasted snow 
and ice storm for this Wednesday February 12, 2020. 
 
 
Thank you, 
Diane Strick 
 


